

IUP Celebrates Centennial

Amid majestic orchestra music, cannonade blasts, torrential downpours and the awarding of honorary doctorates, a sister-institution began its centennial celebration. Indiana University of Pennsylvania, once one of the state normal schools, had come of age.

Graduating more than thirty-five thousand students since its May 17, 1875 inception, the university celebrated the first day of the centennial year with many memorable events.

At ten a.m. on Friday, September 13, Indiana Pennsylvania's number-one citizen, Jimmy Stewart, gave a news conference in Sutton Hall, the university's century old landmark. A Centennial Luncheon followed at 12 noon, during which Agnes Sligh Turnball, a noted novelist and 1910 graduate of the school, and Academy Award-winning actor, James Stewart, were honored by Congressional Citation. The citations and gifts were presented by Congressman Murtha



Academy Award Winner Jimmy Stewart becomes an honorary vet as part of the IUP Centennial Celebration. (photo by Mike Holter)

of the Indiana congressional district. The highlight of the day came at 2:30 p.m. when, during a torrential rainstorm, Mrs. Turnbull and Mr. Stewart were awarded Doctor of Letters Honoris Causa degrees in IUP's Miller Stadium, Following a

reception in the Sutton Hall Blue Room, the day's festivities were concluded by a Jimmy Stewart Film Festival.

Details of the day's events will follow in the Tuesday edition of the Eagle Eye, Wilson to

speak on

"Plastic Society'

Is your roomate talking to you? Do you feel that no one really understands you, or even is interested? The psychology department may be able to provide just the solution to your problem.

Dr. Neil Wilson of the psychology department will be the guest speaker at a faculty lecture entitled "Human Interaction- An Alternative in Our Plastic Society!" The lecture, open to the general public, will take place in Bentley Hall Lounge tonight at 8 p.m.

Tonight's lecture marks the beginning of a new faculty lecture series started by the psychology department. The lectures will take place on the 3rd Monday of each month.

Artist Series begins subscription campaign

The 1974-75 Lock Haven Artist Series will begin its subscription campaign next week for the series of five concerts to be presented in Price Auditorium, Lock Haven State College.

The season will open October 20 with the Gregg Smith Singers, a group of 20 young singers widely recognized for the artistry and freshness of their prothose not yet initiated to medieval and renaissance music.

The four performers are recognized authorities in their field and bring to the performance not only skill but insight into the period, which makes the music come alive.

On March 13 the Temple University Orchestra will perform under the direction of Jonathan Sternberg, The Lock Haven State College Choir has been invited to join the orchestra in a large choral-instrumental work in what promises to be an exciting evening for performers and listeners alike.

The season will close on April 16 with a performance by the Acme Dance Company. In addition to this appearance, the company will be in residence on the college campus for a full grams. On November 7, the Concord String Quartet will present a program of Haydn, Ives, and Beethoven.

During the second semester three events of widely varied character will be offered, beginning with "Music for A While" on January 27, 1975. This program of early music, performed on original instruments will provide a unique

continued on page 4

'warehouse open ears

by Mike Holter

Describing their work area as a "warehouse", a new student service begins operation | today. Although having nothing to do with shipping, these people will try to see that you don't get put into the wrong distribution basket.

"Receiving", students listening to other students, hoping to supply advice when requested, will be by their phone starting at four p.m. today. All you have to do is lift the receiver and dial extension # 476. An unpaid student volunteer will be waiting to listen to what you have to say. Remember the time you were bugged by something but had no-one to talk to ? Well with the inception of receiving those days may be over for this campus.

Reminding those present at a recent meeting, the student organizer of receiving stated, "Telephone calls must remain confidential, no room numbers, names of other identification of callers will be kept". The only record to be kept will be the number of calls received during each day. This information will be used to enlist aid, in the form of an additional phone, from the college administration.

If you still shudder everytime you recall that had trip you had, the time the love affair of the century fell through, or when you had trouble adjusting to the "new way of life", take heart. Receiving, a group

for and about students, is waiting to listen and thus help.

By this afternoon, lahels will have been placed on phones listing the hours and extension number of receiving, letters asking support of the staff will have been received, students willing to listen to other students will be waiting at the receiving office. Like one popular tee shirt states, "The only thing missing is you".

STUDENTS, STAFF, AND FACULTY - The staff of the 1975 Praeco is sponsoring a yearbook cover contest.

The Praeco theme is "Emotion"; the size is 9 in. by 12 in. with your choice of color. Submit cover and or end sheets by Sept. 23, 1974 to M. Clemmer, Co-ordinator of Student Publications, Full credit and a free yearbook will be given to the best entry. Entries will be judged by Praeco editors.

Band opens Fez

by Betsy Woolridge

The LHS Bald Eagle Marching Band made its long awaited reappearance in a well-received program at the Fez Bowl this past weekend.

The newly structured band, including a feature twirler, majorette squad, and marching corps demonstrated skills in a performance of well-known tunes.

Janet Kohler, feature twirler, performed as drum majorette. Becky Smith lead the Marching Bald Eagles on the field to perform the afternoon show of music and formation.

The majorette squad lead by head majorette Sue Hopple, was featured in a special arrangement of "Alabama Jubilee" by Gary Stede.

Other numbers performed were a medley of tunes from the Broadway musical "Fiddler on the Roof" and a number made famous by the Beatles, "Hey Jude".

LHS students may now look forward to seeing their own marching band performing at college events under the direction of Mr. Florentino Caimi.

letters letters .

etters letters letters letters letters letters

To the Editor:

ameriCan?

textay we lie standing over spilt oil & dreams. across amerika lie shattered bodies of men fractured by broken promises. we all learned too late . . . don vito corleone is santa claus . . . mary poppins is bloody mary . . . mister deeds goes to washington under the guys of honesty, . . . freshness, but we'll keep standing as they keep lying. the people (U.S.) will stand for anything as long as they don't have to stand for anything that: we, the people stand for, everyone understands & overestimates for which it stands. at least the system works.

> pardon me Daniel J. Keefer

etters letters letters 'Ends of the earth' will continue

letters

sciences, and magical powers all stem from one common source. All developed from early man's attempts to explain the world surrounding him. This was the idea Professor Donald Simanek began his lecture with Thursday night in Ulmer Planetarium.

The lecture, "Psychic Phenomena- Science or Delusion?", was the first in the "Fronteirs of Thought" series of faculty lectures. This year the faculty lectures will be from one or two series. "To the Ends of the Earth" will be a series of lectures dealing with travel, while the "Frontiers of Thought" series is aimed at keeping up with new developments in the various fields of knowledge.

After defing psychic powers of the mind which transcend the natural laws of science, Mr. Simanek went on to present a historical look at the growth of the various phenomenas. A breakdown in the slide projector caused an impromptu change in the lecture's format, however.

Prof. Simanek suggested that research into the psychic phenomenas should be in areas that lie as extensions of science. He said that instead of either totally criticizing or accepting the phenomenas at face value. efforts should be made to place them into controlled experiment situations.

THE EAGLE EYE LIKES LETTINGS

it's finely balanced.

pass the unemployment check.

Anyone wishing to submit letters to the editors are reminded that all letters must be signed. Signatures will be witheld upon request.

Students interested in reporting, advertising or photography and who wish to join the Eagle Dye Staff should con-*act the Student Publications Office at Extension 456.

Attention all Yearbook Staff Members! There will be an important yearbook meeting Monday, Sept. 16 at 6:30 in the PUB large Conference Room. Please be pron r!

Corner Kicks

by Gary Brubaker

The Bald Eagle Booters of Coach Karl Herrmann, out to show that they're ready for all comers this season, made believers of a star-laden Alumni squad, defeating them 2-0 Saturday at McCollum Field.

Playing what Coach Herrmann called, "the best bunch of Alumni players the team has put together in the seven years of the classic," the Eagles dominated play despite the relative closeness of the scares.

The Alumni managed just 10 shots at the Fagles' goal the entire game, with seven of those coming in the first half. The Eagles nearly drove Jim Hand thru the net bombarding the Alumni goalie with 45 shots, with Hand registering 18 saves.

Despite "the Haven's" domination of first half play, the Eagles' had trouble moving the ball, and just couldn't put it into

the net. But 32 minutes into the first half Bob Wright blasted a six yard shot from the left side past the goalie, and the Hagles had drawn first blood. The unassisted goal by the Hagle junior gave Lock Haven a 1-0 lead at halftime.

The Eagles, moving the ball down the wings well, but having difficulty in the middle the first half, started the second stanza with much better ball control throughout the field.

Stated Herrmann, "We didn't switch the ball from side to side enough. We moved down the right side when we should have passed to the left,"

EAGLES INCREASE LEAD

Despite remedying this problem somewhat in period number two, the Eagles could only manage one goal the rest of the game, this coming midway through the period.

On a pass from Roger Bernecker, Bob Wright scored his second goal of the contest from four yards out, patting the Eagles ahead, 2-0. The Eagles offense couldn't generate another goal the remainder of the game despite some good opportunities. So the Eagle defense took over and did what they like to do best, and what they did to "leap many opponents" last year, shut them out. The Alumni could manage but three shots on goal the entire second half. Don Copeland, former All-American booter star at LHS, came very close to turning two of those shots into scores, but great defense on the part of Eagle net minder Steve Tanner forced "Cope" into missing shots that could have meant two tallies for the Alumni.

Total "shots on goal" found the Eagles way ahead 45 to 10 with corner kicks going 12-7 also in favor of the Bald Eagles.

COACHES COMMENTS

Commenting on the game, Herrmann felt "The guys looked pretty good, and played about as good a soccer as they've played so far this season."

"We're looking to do the right things," Herrmann continues, "move the ball good, and take the shot instead of passing and dribbling the ball around like we did in a few instances out there today. Our back four looked good, and as far as singling out people, well-Bob Wright scored two goals, and played great endfield on defense. Steve Tanner didn't have that many chances for saves but made three very tough plays that would have meant goals for the opposition."

This Thursday the Eagles are on the road as they travel to Lycoming College for a contest slated for 3 p.m. The Jayvees also play on Thursday but will host Bucknell on McCollum Field in a 3 p.m. starting time.

'Receiving 'will lend a helping hand-dial ext..476



Haven booters defeated the Alumni Saturday on McCollum Field, Final score: Lock Haven 2, Alumni 0.

People, Places and Things

APO OPEN HOUSE. The Alpha Phi Omega service fraternity will hold a special open house meeting for all members and interested men and women. The meeting will be held on Thursday, Sept. 19, at 7:30 p.m. in the Conference room of the PDB. Refreshments will be served.

All women interested in competing on the Lock Haven State College women's swim team please report to the Zimmerli Paal balcony for an organizational meeting on Tuesday, September 24 at 1.00 p.m.

Panhellenic Rush Sign-up September 16th, 17th, 18th Location: Raub Hall, Bentley Lounge, and P.U.B.

for all those who signed to play field hockey intramurals will be held Thursday Sept. 19 at 1,00 p.m. in the Zimmerli Gym lobby. Please attend - it will be a short meeting.

SENIORS: ALL EDUCA-TION majors who will student teach the second semester and ARTS AND SCIENCE majors are invited to attend the Placement Registration Meeting in Ulmer Planetarium on Tuesday, September 17, 1974 at 1:00 p.m. Please plan to attend this very important meeting to secure your placement folder. NOTICE: As a convenience male students who have attained their eighteenth birthday may register with the Selective Service System through Dean Eischeid at the Office of Academic Affairs. Even though no one is being drafted, the law still requires that all young men must register within 30 days of their eighteenth birthday.

PSYCHOLOGY COLLOQUY: Sept. 16, 8 PM, Bentley Hall Lounge. Dr. Neil Wilson guest speaker. Topic: "Human Interaction, an Alternative in Our Plastic Society." Everyone is welcome!

SINGLES TENNIS TOURNA-MENT Interested men should sign your name on a sheet in the dorms, PUB or Zimmerli. Deadline for this will be Sept. 18. If you have any questions contact Kevin Curran in Rm. 28 Smith Hall.

Zimmerli pool will be open for recreation swim Juring the following hours: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday 7-9 p.m. Students; Tuesday, Thursday 1-2 p.m. faculty, staff, students; Sunday 2-3 p.m. faculty, staff and their families; Sunday 3-5 p.m. students

swimmers with shoulder Ir gth hair or longer must wear . ps. All swimmers must wear bathing suits. (no cut offs, gym shorts.)

Bike housing, 24 hr. visitation possible

By Jolene Borgese

McEntire's dorm council met Thursday, September 12 for the first time this semester. The primary concern was the number of bikes that needed to be housed. Wing representatives were asked to call a meeting on their wings to determine how many bike spaces are needed.

A proposal for new visitation hours was discussed. The present visitation hours are three to eleven weekdays, twenty-lour hours on weekends. Alternatives given were twenty-four hours for either seven days a week or Thursday thru Monday. Bathroom facilities, more receptionists, and privacy of the girls was also discussed, so that the wing representatives were asked to take a poll as to how many girls were in favor of extending open visitation.

Representatives are to bring their findings to the next council meeting on Tuesday, September 17 at 9 p.m. All girls in McEntire should notify their representatives on the feelings concerning possible visitation hour changes.

Let's Ride

Hey! All you 10 speed enthusiasts. Listen carefully. On October 5th, there will be a hicycling tournament running a rugged 20 miles along the mysterious backroads of Lock Haven.

The winners will receive: 1st prize-\$25, 2nd prize-\$15, 3rd prize-\$10, and 4th prize-\$5. There is an entry fee of \$1, but you do have the chance of winning \$25, It's worth the try and all the fun.

For all those interested in participating, there will be a meeting at 8 o'clock, Thursday Oc. 3rd in the pub lounge. Please bring your \$1 entry fee. This meeting is important, because the famous mystery map of the roads will be given to those attending.

Speaker Systems missing

A theft in High Hall was reported to Law Enforcement and Safety on September 9th at approximately 2:40 pm. Don Ludlow of Learning Resources called the officer that 7 speakers from the public address system in the residence hall were missing. Ludlow was not able to state when the equipment was removed.

The speakers and identifying numbers are as follows: STROM Communication Speakers RC 150.

If transformers are still attatched to each speaker they would bear the following numbers: 6100-121 and 352,901.

Anyone having any information concerning these speakers should contact the Law Enforcement and Safety Office.

Security reports crimes

A case of vandalism in High Hall was reported to Law Enforcement and Safety on September 3rd at approximately 12:30 a.m. The frame of the front door in the main entrance had been bent, the holder bar was broken, and the large pane of glass above the door was broken. Officers are now investigating the incident.

Two paintings were taken from the John Sloan Fine Arts Building on September 10. The theft was reported at 5:45 p.m. by a faculty member who had observed the paintings being taken from the building. An

investigation is now under way.

HAVEN ARTIST SERIES

continued from page 1 and appealing sound to week, offering several clinic-demonstration sessions, several of which will be open to the public.

The concert series is sponsored jointly by the Student Cooperative Council and Lock Haven State College. Season tickets are \$12.00 for adults and \$3.00 for students. For further information, contact Dr. Russell C. Nelson, music department, in the Sloan Fine Arts Center.

Anthony



A.

Torsell

REAL ESTATE

&

INSURANCE



"Ever since his college days he's had an insatiable desire to highlight in yellow magic marker."

Lock Haven, Pennsylvania